

Registered Address: Strand Road Carlisle

Cumbria CA1 1JB

Telephone Number 01228 516051 Email Address: <u>info@trinity.cumbria.sch.uk</u>

www.trinity.cumbria.sch.uk

Mr David Samson Headteacher

September 2023

Dear Parent/Carer

It is a privilege to be able to write to you at the beginning of my first term as Headteacher of Trinity School. I am looking forward to working with you and meeting you at our regular parents' evenings and events.

I offer a warm welcome to the parents/carers of our new Year 7 students and look forward to officially welcoming you to the Trinity community at our Year 7 Information Evening; a separate letter will go out inviting you to this event. Welcome, too, to those joining us from other schools in Year 12. Mr. Winter, Assistant Head and Head of Sixth Form, will be meeting you at the Year 12 Information and Tutor Evening later this term.

A warm welcome back goes to the parents/carers of students who have already been part of the Trinity community. I will be speaking to all students in the 11 to 16 school this week to welcome them back and to talk to them on the theme of working hard and behaving well.

When I was appointed as Headteacher last academic year, many students asked me about what I might change. Many students asked, in particular, about uniform, phones and rules regarding behaviour. There will be some small changes to the expectations placed upon students to behave well in school but there will be no changes to the mobile phone and uniform policy. There will also be changes to the reporting system and to some parents' evenings, but I will write to you about these in due course. I plan to ensure that you are kept well informed with quality information about how your child is progressing in school.

As you may know our Christian vision is based on the quote from the New Testament: "I came so that they could have life and have it full to overflowing." (John 10:10) It is my aim, as the new Headteacher of Trinity School, to do my very best to ensure the highest standard of education for all students so that they can go on to have fulfilling lives. I look forward to working with you to get the best for your child.

Yours sincerely

Mr David Samson Headteacher